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CHISELBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 8th of March 2017
Present: 
 Mr R Brown, Mr A Pipe, Mrs J Buckmaster, Dr R Bulley, Mr M Langdon
In Attendance:
  7 Members of the public, Mr R Pallister

	1:
	Apologies for absence: None
	

	2:
	Declarations of Interest: None
	

	3:
	Public Forum: An email had been received regarding the footpath that runs from the track across the common down to Fair Place. This path Y630 is not currently showing on the interactive map online even though it has done previously. AP is looking into this. 

Wood chippings had been put down on the path and the path has been blocked by a parked car ,which has stopped horse riders passing thorough recently. 

A parishioner confirmed that the wood chippings had been put down as the path was really slippery and someone had fallen over. 

Once we know if the path is classed as an official footpath we will be able to advise further.
	AP

	4:
	Minutes of the meeting: Held on the 8th of February 2017.  
These were then agreed and signed.

Matters arising under:
	

	2017.02.05
	SCC have not been out to look at the blocked drain on East Street as yet. ML will chase.
	ML

	2014.10.15.04
	AP has no news on the barrier on the Chiselborough-Norton footpath. RP will chase this up for us as it has been going on for so long. 
	AP

	2016.09.11
	KP will contact Hamdon First Aid for details of potential dates for a course in May. It was decided that a Saturday would be the best day to run the course. 
	KP

	2017.02.21
	All the dog poo bins have now been emptied.
	

	2017.02.22
	Details of the road closure were put on the website and sent out via the mailing list. A few people did not think they were receiving emails via the mailing list when they should be KP will look into this. 
	KP

	2017.02.22
	Details of the new green bin prices from SSDC were put on the website.
	

	
	
	

	5:
	District Councillor’s Report: Ric Pallister
	

	5.01:
	It costs £46 million pounds each year to deal with the waste across Somerset. SSDC’s share is £6 million. An arrangement is being set up with Virador that they will create a waste incinerator in Bristol, which will eat anything. The intention is to change to a three weekly collection for the black bins once the recycling has been improved for all plastics. There is a problem with black plastic packaging as this cannot be recycled so a way to deal with these items needs to be sorted. There is still a big issue with food waste being put in the black bin. RBU queried if Tetra Pak will be recycled under the new improvements RP will check with the Waste Partnership. 
	RP

	5.02:
	There are concerns for Leonardo in Yeovil. If the MOD give up the right to the jigs and tools to make the Lynx helicopter. There is a concern they could be taken to Italy, which will seriously weaken the standing of the factory in Yeovil as a design and build centre. RP is working together with all MP’s in the area to provide a powerful lobbying force to the government to prevent the loss/break up of the design team which are the hub of future helicopter manufacturing in the town 
	

	
	
	

	6:
	County Councillor’s Report: Marcus Fysh
	

	
	Not present, A new report has been put on the website.
	

	
	
	

	7:
	Planning: Richard Brown
	

	
	No items this month.
	

	
	
	

	8:
	Burridge Copse: 
	

	
	No further update as yet. It still remains the private property of Rosemary Burn’s estate until the transfer to the Parish Council takes place. The forecast date of transfer was given by Battens as late spring/early summer.
	

	
	
	

	9:
	Phoenix Path: 
	

	
	The path is in need of renovation. To re-instate the path would need considerable amount of work, which could cost a considerable amount of money. The CLT could assist us with obtaining a grant for the renovation if this was identified as a project we chose to pursue. The Parish Council have had no feedback from individuals as yet to find out what people in the Parish want and if they wish to keep it. 
Cost estimates and views will be obtained. 

A query was raised regarding whether the Parish Council would be liable if someone was to injure themselves on the path. RBR confirmed it was insured via the Parish Council insurance. 
	

	
	
	

	10:
	Neighbourhood Watch: 
	

	
	Sue Bulley will be getting together a survey for village residents to find out what people expect and want from neighbourhood watch.
	

	
	
	

	11:
	Sale Of County Council land:
	

	
	County Council Farms own some farmland around the village and will be looking to sell it in the near future in line with requests from Somerset County Council. The Parish Council would like to keep it as an asset for the village. RP has spoken to the County Estates Manager on our behalf to register the village interest in the land and a meeting will be set up around June 2017. The village meanwhile has time to see what options are available to them before the land is put up for auction. 
The Parish Council were all unanimously agreed to go ahead with a private valuation of the land in question at a cost of £200 so they can get an idea of costs in advance of the meeting in June. RBU proposed AP seconded. 
Paul Chick confirmed he would like to continue to use the land as he does currently. There was also a request that a small piece of land near Taylors Orchard continues to be used as an allotment if possible. 
	

	
	
	

	12:
	Community Land Trust:
	

	
	A sub committee is currently up and running to look after the day to day running of the shop and product lines etc.
AP presented a report to the board regarding the recent fall in shop takings.

The air conditioner is now in the shop and a grant has been applied for to install LED lighting. 
	

	
	
	

	13:
	Parish Council Website:
	

	
	All running well. KP will look into people not receiving mailings via the website mailing list as mentioned earlier.
	

	
	
	

	14:
	Councillor duties and responsibilities:
	

	
	We are currently in the process of writing down what is involved in each role.
	

	
	
	

	15.
	Update on new road markings for the village:
	

	
	AP had a meeting with Highways and agreed all the road markings. Rumble strips will only be added to Cat Head Cross, other entrances to the village will have slow and lines painted only. AP has been given a can of spray paint and will go around to mark out where the markings need to go in readiness for when the weather improves in April.
	

	
	
	

	16:
	Finance:
	

	16.01
	A cheque for £406.80 payable to SSDC for dog poo bin installation was signed.
	

	16.02
	A cheque for £454.80 payable to the Clerk for three months wages and expenses was signed.
	

	16.03
	A cheque for £48 payable to the M Paull Agricultural Contractors LLP was signed for the work done to the brambles on the Common.
	

	
	
	

	17:
	Reports: Ranger ML does not think we need the Ranger to visit in March as nothing needs doing until the spring.
	

	
	Parish Land: Brambles on the upper part of the common were cut by Mark Paull. 
The work party to remove saplings on the 25th of February was a success, bonfires will take place when the debris has dried out. 

Brambles on the lower part of the common will be cut next.

The electric fence is due to be put up on the 8th of April so that the upper part of the Common can be grazed. An email will be sent out for volunteers to help with this. 
The sheep will be coming off of Balham Hill soon.
	

	
	Highways: ML will report potholes on Norton Road and Smokey Hole Lane.
	ML

	
	Rights of Way: AP will look to source some signs to put on gates to advice people to keep dogs under control.
	AP


	
	
	

	18:
	Correspondence: RBR confirmed that Katy will be leaving the role of Parish Clerk in the near future. The Parish Council will be advertising for a replacement in local press, website and SALCS as soon as possible.
	

	
	
	

	19:
	Points for New Business: None
	


The next Parish Meeting will be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 12th of April 2017. 
Signed _________________________               Date _______________________________
